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President’s Message 
 

Dear Fellow Rotarians, Anns, and Annets, 

December brings with it Christmas cheer. A time to gather around family, a time to 
dwell on the lesser unfortunate amongst us, a time to spread cheer and hope as we 
approach a New Year. As we gather during this festive season, I am reminded of the 
deeper meaning of our work as Rotarians. In the words of Mahatma Gandhi: 

“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others.” 

This quote resonates deeply as we come together in fellowship, united by our mission 
to serve. We are living through a time of great celebration and revel, but also a time to 
reflect on our blessings and look forward to new beginnings. In this spirit of renewal, I 
encourage each of you to continue serving, making a difference, and shining your light 
on those who need it most. 

Memories of the togetherness and activities we planned and executed together over the 
past few weeks, brings a warmth of love and companionship in this cool winter month 
and reminds us of the progress we've made. From the successful Kitchen Garden Project 
at the Salvation Army Higher Secondary School to the ongoing support for educational 
and environmental initiatives, our actions have spoken louder than words. As Paul 
Harris, the founder of Rotary, wisely said, “Whatever Rotary may mean to us, to the 
world it will be known by the results it achieves.” 

This season is also a reminder of the global connections that make Rotary so special. 
Through the services and help extended by our fellow Rotarians in Ghana to Rtn. N. 
Jayakumar and his brother and the projects that unite us across borders, we understand 
that “Service Above Self” is not bound geographically, it is a universal principle that 
can bring positive change anywhere. As we celebrate the festival of lights, and as we 
prepare for Christmas and the New Year, let us carry forward this spirit of giving and 
unity, remembering that “The true meaning of Christmas is giving,” as we work together 
to transform lives. 
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This season also invites us to reflect on the future, as we look ahead with hope. “The 
only limit to our realization of tomorrow is our doubts of today.” – Franklin D. 
Roosevelt. As we delve into the coming year, let us embrace it with optimism and 
confidence, as we continue our mission of service. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to wish each of you and your families a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. May this season bring you peace, joy, and 
fulfillment, and may the New Year open doors to new opportunities and moments of 
service. Let’s remember that “The best way to predict the future is to create it.” – 
Abraham Lincoln.  

Together, we will continue to create a future full of hope and compassion. In closing, I 
thank you for your unwavering dedication to our mission and for being the driving force 
behind all our initiatives. I look forward to achieving even more with you in the year 
ahead. 

 
Warm regards, 
Dated this 1st day of December, 2024, 
 

Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran FCS 
President, RC Trivandrum Suburban 

 

Secretary’s Message: 
 
Dear Fellow Rotarians, Anns and Annets, 
 
As we approach the close of another year, November has been a testament to our club’s 
vibrant spirit and unwavering dedication to service and fellowship. Through cultural 
celebrations, thought-provoking discussions, and impactful initiatives, we have 
strengthened our bonds as Rotarians while making meaningful contributions to our 
community. Among our many achievements this month, the successful implementation 
of a sustainable gardening project in an educational institution and our active 
participation in the TRF Seminar stand out as milestones that reflect our commitment 
to service and innovation. Let us carry forward this energy and purpose as we step into 
the final month of 2024, ready to embrace new opportunities and challenges with 
enthusiasm. 
 

Warm regards, 
 

Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj Raveendran 
Secretary, RC Trivandrum Suburban 
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Birthday 
Dec 19 Rtn.Shahabudeen 
 
 

Wedding Days 
Dec 05 Mohandas & Ann Thara 
Dec 12 Praseetha Nair & AP Nair 
Dec 13 NS Sarma& Ann Kala Sarma 
Dec 25 Shahjahan NM & Ann Noorjahan 
 

Forthcoming Meetings 
 
Dec 06: Weekly Meeting at Hotel Prasanth; Guest Speaker Ms. SreeyaIyer 
Dec 13: Thrikkarthika celebration, 3rd Club Assembly and AGM 
Dec 20: Weekly Meeting at Hotel Prasanth; Speaker Mr. G Anilkumar 
Dec 27: DG visit special Family Meeting &Christmas Celebration 
Jan 03: Weekly Meeting at Hotel Prasanth; Guest Speaker Ms. Sandhya 
Jan 11: Weekly Meeting at Hotel Prasanth; Guest Speaker Mr. Sreekumar 
Jan 17: Weekly Meeting at Hotel Prasanth; Guest Speaker Dr. Alex Ittyavirah 
Jan 26: Republic Day Celebration at Rotary Tower 
 

Activity Report of November 
 
95. Deepavali & Kerala Piravi Celebrations 

The 1754th Meeting of the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban took place on 
02.11.2024 at Hotel Chirag Inn as a 
monthly family get together and 
Deepavali& Kerala Piravi 
Celebrations. The meeting began at 
7:30 PM, with President Rtn. Dr. 
Baiju Ramachandran calling the 
proceedings to order. Rtn. KP 
Mohandas then led the Rotary 
Invocation in Malayalam, setting the tone for the evening. In his presidential address, 
Rtn. Baiju Ramachandran expressed gratitude forthe strong presence of Rotarians and 
their families, praising their punctuality and enthusiasm, which remained unwavering 
despite the rain and traffic congestion.Secretary Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj Raveendran presented 
the Secretary’s Report, providing a comprehensive summary of the club’s recent 
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activities. Rtn. George PM then 
delivered a Deepavali message, 
exploring the festival’s rich 
historical background and the 
diverse ways it is celebrated across 
India. In observance of Kerala 
Piravi, Rtn. Dr. SanthoshMithra 
shared an insightful overview of 
the historical and political 
circumstances surrounding the 
formation of the State of Kerala. 

Rtn. Rufus Joseph provided an update on the upcoming TRF Seminar, encouraging 
members to participate actively and contribute generously to The Rotary Foundation. 
Rtn. N. Jayakumarrecounted how he had received a WhatsApp message saying that his 
brother, Mr.Sreekumar N had been in an accident in Ghana and was admitted to a 
Military Hospital. Other than a photograph of his woundedbrother in a hospital, no 
further details were available. He also explained how he located the Rotary Club of 
Accra Ridge and informed them of his predicament. Rtn. Nana AkuaSerwaaAwiti 
immediately responded to his SOS and with just the bare information, not only managed 
to locate Mr. Sreekumar N but also reached out to another fellow Rotarian whowas a 
medical practitioner and together they extended all help to Mr. Sreekumar N. He added 
that the care and support of Rotary Club of Accra Ridge, Ghana made us realize how 
we are a part of a large global Rotary family. The AG Zone 5 Rtn. Dr. NRUK Kartha 
expressed his thanks for the birthday wishes extended by the members. The formal 
meeting was adjourned after vote of thanks by President followed by the national 
anthem at 7:50 pm. Then the meeting adjourned for celebration, fellowship, and dinner. 

    A DIWALI SWEETS POOLING 
initiative was conducted as part of 
the celebration. A variety of sweets 
such as Laddu (Meera), Jilebi 
(Thara), Maladu (Preeya), Murukku 
(Jayanthi), Ariyunda (Saritha), 
Masala Cookies (LekshmiBiju), 
Unniyappam (RenukaKaratha), 
Mysorepav (Swapna), Cake pieces 
(Anila), Nan cut (Kavitha), Cutlet 
(Lisa), Samosa (Susheela), Halva 
(Laila Baiju), Peda (Radha Kartha), Kesari (Rajalekshmy), Uzhunnuvada 
(Dr.Praseetha), Cupcake (Sathi), Badusha (Sharmila), Mixture & Chips (Omana), Red 
Laddu (Susen), Sweets (Padmini Paliyath), Achappam (Suja), Vattayappam (Leela) 
etcetc were pooled and the same enjoyed by the Rotarians, Anns and Annets. Prizes 
were distributed to those who participated in the activities and games of the Onam 
celebration. There was a friendly music competition between Rotarians and Anns and 
all enjoyed the same. 79 persons attended the meeting. Two-thirds of the expenses 
were sponsored by Rtn. Dr. NRUK Kartha. 
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96.Kitchen Garden Setting-up Project 

On 04.11.2024, as part of District 
Project UYARE, the Satellite 
Club of RC Trivandrum Suburban 
initiated a Kitchen Garden 
Setting-up Project at Salvation 
Army Higher Secondary School, 
Kowdiar, empowering students 
with hands-on experience in eco-
friendly kitchen gardening and 
self-sufficiency. The project 
commenced with a welcome 

address by Headmistress Smt. Pushpalatha, followed by a presidential address from 
President Rtn. Dr. SarithaBaiju. Rtn. Lekha C S (RtdAsst Director, Agriculture Dept), 
Coordinator and Sponsor of the Project formally introduced the initiative. She also 
introduced the Resource Person, Smt. Geethakumari V S, Rtd Deputy Director, 
Agriculture Department. Smt. Geethakumari provided an informative training session 
on establishing a kitchen garden, after which a model garden was set up on the school 
premises. The club supplied necessary materials, including grow bags, potting mixture, 
saplings, seeds, manure, and tools. Students actively participated by filling grow bags 
and planting saplings and seeds. Despite torrential rain, the children's enthusiasm 
remained unwavering. In closing remarks, Rtn. Renuka Kartha informed that two to 
three Satellite Club Members would regularly visit the school on frequent intervals to 
evaluate progress and motivate students, and also to ensure the project's continuity. The 
program received widespread appreciation from the students as well as the teaching and 
non-teaching staff. 
 

97.Round-table Conversation on Trump's return as U.S. President and India's 
expectations  

On 08.11.2024, the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban convened 
a round table conversation 
focused on "Trump's return as 
U.S. President and India's 
expectations." The Director 
(Club Service) Rtn. K P 
Mohandas moderated the 
discussion. The discussion was 
attended by Rtn.Arun S, Rtn. 
Bijulal, Rtn. T Jeykumar, Rtn. 
Sukumaran, Rtn. Ramakrishnan, Rtn. Dr. Sabarinath, Rtn. Shaji Jos, Rtn. K G Nair, 
Rtn. Vinod Narayanan, Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran, Rtn. Dr.Ciniraj Raveendran, Rtn. 
R Ramesh, Rtn. Albert Alex, Rtn. Dhananjayan, Rtn. Venugopal K, and Rtn. 
BaijuBalakrishnan. The discussion concluded that Donald Trump's return to the White 
House was expected to strengthen the US-India strategic partnership, particularly in 
defense and counter-terrorism, given their shared interest in countering China. 
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However, Trump's protectionist approach may lead to trade frictions and impact India's 
economy, especially in manufacturing and technology sectors. Despite potential 
challenges, analysts view Trump's presidency as more favorable for India than Kamala 
Harris', citing benefits from supply chain shifts and domestic demand-driven growth. 
 

98. GST on commercial and residential rentals - An interactive session  

On 08.11.2024, an Awareness 
Program on GST on Rent:- The 
RC of Trivandrum Suburban 
organised an awareness meeting 
on the theme "Rent, GST & You - 
An interactive session on GST on 
commercial and residential 
rentals" at Hotel Prasanth, 
Trivandrum. Mr.Arun Kumar B, a 
renowned GST Consultant, was 

the guest speaker in the weekly meeting. In his address, Mr.Arun provided insightful 
clarifications on the implications of GST on commercial and residential rentals, 
debunking common misconceptions and offering practical solutions. He also interacted 
with the audience, addressing their queries and sharing expert advice on navigating the 
complexities of GST regulations. President Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran, Secretary 
Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj Raveendran, Rtn. T. Jeyakumar and Rtn. Dr. Sabarinath spoke on the 
occasion. Around 25 persons attended the program. 
 

99. Awareness session on Uyare District Project with Club’s RCC Members  

On 09.11.2024, the RC Trivandrum 
Suburban and its RCC 'MANAR' 
convened a session on Uyare 
District Project of the club at Jai 
Nagar Residence Association Hall, 
Plavila, Trivandrum. Club President 
Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran 
delivered an enlightening address on 
the "Benefits of Uyare District 
Project," emphasizing its 
transformative potential especially to empower women in the community. He also 
shared the details of MoUs between Rotary and organizations like ASAP and IIC under 
the UYARE project, and offered the club's support for eligible children as well as all 
support to any RCC members wishing to participate/join skill development courses 
offered by ASAP etc.The meeting drew approximately 50 RCC members, who actively 
engaged in discussions. RCC Committee Member Ms. PreethaKumari provided 
opening remarks Ms. Omanadelivered closing remarks and vote of thanks. 
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100. Participation in District TRF Seminar  

On 10.11.2024, twenty five Members from the 
Club participated in the District TRF seminar 
"Samarpanam" held at Al- Saj Arena Kulathoor, 
Trivandrum. Smt. AnuKumari IAS - District 
Collector of Trivandrum was the chief guest. 
Rotarians Baiju Ramachandran, NRUK Kartha, 
Sarma N, Ciniraj Raveendran, Shahabudeen M, 
Ramakrishnan, Dhananjayan, RAD Pillai, 
Madhusoodanan K, Rufus Joseph, PP Nair, 

Bijukumar, K P Mohandas, Albert  Alex, JanardanaNaik U, George Varghese, John 
Kurian, George P M, BaijuBalakrishnan, Dr. Sabarinathan, SarithaBaiju, 
AmbadyChandrasekharan Nair, Arun S, Gopinath and Vinod Narayanan participated. 

 

101. Upskilling Program on Legal insight for setting up startups  

On 12.11.2024, the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban 
organised an "Upskilling 
Program on Legal insight for 
setting up startups" at KICMA 
Business School, Neyyar Dam 
as part of its District Project 
UYARE. The Club President 
Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran 
served as the resource person, 
providing expert guidance on 
legal aspects crucial for startups. The program was presided over by Dr. Rakesh Kumar 
S, Associate Professor. Rtn. Albert Alex, Chairman of District Project-UYARE, and 
Rtn. K.P. Mohandas, Board Member, delivered insightful addresses. Approximately 50 
startup enthusiasts and faculties attended the session, benefiting from the valuable 
information shared.  

 

102. The 5th Board Meeting held at Hotel Ruby Arena  

On 12.11.2024, the Fifth Board meeting 
was held at Ruby Arena, Near Medical 
Colleg , Thiruvananthapuram at 7.30 PM. 
The meeting was sponsored by Rtn. 
Bijukumar R. Most of the Board Members 
participated the meeting.  
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103. EntePathram Project (Poojappura Govt. UP School) 

On 14.11.2024, our club marked 
Children's Day by sponsoring 
MAGICPOT Weekly subscriptions 
for Poojappura Govt. UP School's 
pre-primary and lower primary 
students for the academic year. The 
Magicpot Weekly, published by 
Manorama Publications, is a 
popular English-language 
children's magazine. Released 
every Wednesday, each issue features engaging stories, comics, puzzles, quizzes, games 
and educational articles, accompanied by vibrant illustrations. Regular sections include 
comics, moral tales, mythology, science and technology, arts and crafts, and reader 
contributions. By blending fun with learning, Magicpot Weekly fosters creativity, 
language skills and social awarenessThe Club President presented the inaugural issue 
to Headmistress Ms. Laya L. 
 

104. Memories of school days - A Round-table conversation 

The 1757th weekly meeting and children's day celebration of the Rotary Club of 
Trivandrum Suburban was held on 15th November 2024 at Hotel Prasanth. In pre-
meeting round table discussions from 7:00 to 7:30 PM, members shared nostalgic 
memories from their childhood school days. At 7:30 PM, the official meeting started. 

President Rtn. Dr. Baiju 
Ramachandran called the meeting to 
order and President Elect Rtn Vinod 
Narayanan delivered the Rotary 
invocation, followed by formal 
welcome address. District TRF 
Seminar and other activities that 
were held in the previous week were 
shared in the Presidential address. 
Then, Secretary Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj 

Raveendran read the minutes of the previous weekly meeting.  After that, President 
introduced the guest speaker, Mr. Krishnankutty, who led an engaging and practical 
session, "Coconut Leaf Toy Making – Bringing Back Childhood Memories." Members 
enthusiastically participated, and for some, it was a refresher training. All participants 
enjoyed the hands-on coconut leaf toy-making session, crafting traditional items like 
coconut leaf balls, wind propeller, snake, dancing doll, spectacles, hand watch etc. 
Although making coconut leaf balls proved challenging, Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj successfully 
rose to the task. Our support staff, Raju, supplemented the event by demonstrating how 
to make a dancing doll with coconut leaves.The session concluded with a group photo, 
featuring the members with their handmade toys. The toys were later taken home by the 
members to share with their families, friends, and neighborhood children. 
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105. "Coconut Leaf Toy Making - Bringing Back Childhood Memories," 

On 15.11.2024, Weekly Meeting 
No.1757 of the RC Trivandrum 
Suburaban was held at Hotel Prasanth. 
The program, "Coconut Leaf Toy 
Making - Bringing Back Childhood 
Memories," featured guest speaker 
Mr.Krishnankutty S. Club President 
Rtn. Baiju Ramachandran presided 
over the meeting. Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj Raveendran presented the Secretary's Report, while 
Rtn. Vinod Narayanan delivered the invocation and welcome address. Rtn. Shajahan 
proposed the vote of thanks. Members enthusiastically participated, and for some, it was 
a refresher training. All participants enjoyed the hands-on coconut leaf toy-making 
session, crafting traditional items like  coconut leaf balls, wind propeller, snake, dancing 
doll, spectacles, hand watch etc. Although making coconut leaf balls proved 
challenging, Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj successfully rose to the task. Our support staff, Raju, 
supplemented the event by demonstrating how to make a dancing doll with coconut 
leaves.The session concluded with a group photo, featuring the members with their 
handmade toys. The toys were later taken home by the members to share with their 
families, friends, and neighbourhood children. 
 

106. Community Development Conference 

On 16.10.2024 a Community 
Conference themed, "Sustainable 
Synergies - Building Resilient 
Communities through Collective 
Efforts" organized by 'Let Us Dream', 
an international voluntary organization 
in association with Maranallor Christ 
Nagar College and Rotary Club of 
Trivandrum Suburban was held at the 
college campus. 

Shri RajuNarayanaSwamy IAS, 
delivered Keynote address in the inaugural session and Shri Sanjayan Kumar IFS was 
Chief Guest at the valedictory session. Club President Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran 
offered felicitations in the inaugural session. The event featured panel discussions on 
Education, Health, and Social 
Development, showcasing experts from 
NGOs and community organizations. In 
each session of panel discussions 
President (Elect) Rtn. Vinod Narayanan, 
Satellite Club President Rtn. Dr. 
SarithaBaiju and District TRF Chair Rtn. 
Dr. S K Ajaiyakumar (Parassala Club) 
addressed the participants and shared 



Suburban Voice | Volume 38 | Issue 06 Page 10 
 

their valuable insights. Unsung heroes were recognized for their selfless contributions, 
while various NGOs exhibited their products and initiatives in various stalls. Free 
workshops, health camps and first aid training were also provided in the conference 
venue. Notably, eco-friendly practices were highlighted through decorations crafted 
from recycled materials. 'Let Us Dream' Founder Shri. Lijo Thomas, Christ Nagar 
College officials Shri. CyriacMathil,  Dr. Jolly Jacob, Shri Vinod M S, Smt. Deepti Rani 
& Shri B R Krishnanunni, Rtn. Mohandas, Rtn. Albert Alex etc spoke on the occasion. 
The conference engaged over 350 attendees, fostering community connections, 
empowerment and sustainability awareness.  
 

107. Career Counselling Program (HHM NSS Women’s College) 

On 18.11.2024, the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban conducted a 
Career Counselling Program at 
HHM NSS College for Women, 
Neeramankara, Trivandrum. Club 
President Rtn. Dr. Baiju 
Ramachandran, Satellite Club 
President Rtn. Dr. Saritha K.R., and experts Ms.Sandhya Juliet, Dr. Aswathy P, Dr. 
Meghana V.P., and Ms.Parvathy P.L. addressed the students. An interactive Q&A 
session clarified doubts, benefiting approximately 100 students. 

 

108. Suburban Round-table Conversation on “Eat your food as your medicine. 
Otherwise, you have to eat medicine as your food” 

On 22.11.2024, the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban 
convened a round table 
conversation focused on "Eat 
your food as your medicine. 
Otherwise, you have to eat 
medicine as your food."  

Vice-President Rtn. NS Sarma 
moderated the discussion. The 
discussion was attended by 

many Rotarians including medical professionals. The discussion concluded with a 
moralthat ancient wisdom emphasizes the importance of a balanced diet in maintaining 
overall health. By consuming nutritious food, individuals can prevent various ailments 
and reduce their reliance on medication. A healthy diet serves as a proactive approach 
to wellness, allowing one to "eat food as medicine" rather than resorting to medication 
as a cure. 
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109. Caring for children with differently-abled & their parents: sharing inspiring 
experiences by Ms.Sheeja Sandra, Social Worker 

On 22.11.2024, club's weekly 
meeting No. 1758of the RC 
Trivandrum Suburban was held 
at Hotel Prasanth. Acting 
President Rtn. N. S. 
Sarmapresided over the 
meeting. Rtn.SanthoshMithra 
gave the Rotary invocation and 
welcome address, followed by 
the Presidential Address by 
Rtn.NS Sarma. The Secretary's Report, detailing club activities and upcoming events, 
was presented by Rtn. Dr. Ciniraj Raveendran. Rtn. Naik introduced the guest speaker, 
Ms.Sheeja Sandra, a dedicated social worker, who delivered an inspiring talk on 
"Caring for children with different abilities and their parents," followed by an engaging 
Q&A session. Announcements were made by the Acting President, including the DG 
visit on 27th December, TRF contributions, and a Medical Camp scheduled on 30th 
November at Naruvamood. Ann Dr. Praseetha presented a memento to the guest 
speaker. Rtn. KP Sreekumar delivered the Vote of Thanks. The meeting concluded with 
the national anthem at 8:30 PM, followed by fellowship and dinner. 
 

110. Awareness Session on Preventing Domestic Violence 

On 29.11.2024, the 
RC Trivandrum 
Suburban organised 
an awareness session 
on preventing 
domestic violence at 
NSS College, 
Nilamel at college 
seminar hall. Shri. 
Aneesh A S, a 

renowned social worker, journalist, and educatorwas the resource person. The program 
was inaugurated by Principal Dr. Rajesh. Other distinguished speakers included Club 
President Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran, College Head of Department Dr. Jayadevan, 
and student representatives. The event drew a significant attendance of around 100 
students, who engaged actively with the resource person and gained valuable insights 
into the importance of preventing domestic violence. 
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111. Round-table Conversation on "Pension Fraud: A Threat to Social Justice" 

On 29.11.2024, the RC Trivandrum 
Suburban conducted a round table 
conversation focused on "Pension 
Fraud: A Threat to Social Justice". 
Rtn. Jose T Pampackalmoderated the 
discussion. The discussion was 
attended by many Rotarians. At the 
end the discussion, it was concluded 
that the Kerala Welfare Pension 
Fraud involved misappropriation of funds meant for social welfare pensions, targeting 
vulnerable beneficiaries such as the elderly, widows, and differently-abled individuals. 
This scam undermines social justice, depriving genuine beneficiaries of essential 
financial support, exacerbating poverty and inequality. In the discussion it was pointed 
out that the Kerala Government had initiated investigations, implemented measures to 
prevent future fraud, and taken steps to recover misappropriated funds, ensuring 
accountability and transparency in pension distribution. 
 

112. Weekly Meeting on the topic "New Age Marketing: Where Creativity Meets 
Technology" 

On 29.11.2024, the weekly meeting 
no. 1759of the Rotary Club of 
Trivandrum Suburban was held at 
Hotel Prasanth at 7:30 PM. President 
Rtn. Dr. Baiju Ramachandran called 
the meeting to order, and Rtn. 
PurushothamanAsan delivered the 
Rotary invocation, followed by a 
formal welcome address. The 
activities of the past week were 

shared in the Presidential address.Treasurer Rtn. Ramesh R read the minutes of the 
previous weekly meeting. Guest speakers were then introduced by Rtn. Jose Pampackal. 
The guest speakers, Digital Marketing Experts Mr.Deepu Thomas and 
Mr.SreekanthBalachandran, spoke on the topic "New Age Marketing: Where Creativity 
Meets Technology." Mr.Deepu Thomas discussed the importance of digital marketing, 
while Mr.SreekanthBalachandran 
highlighted innovative marketing 
strategies using WhatsApp. The 
meeting engaged 28 participants, 
who actively participated in a lively 
Q&A session. The guest speakers 
clarified doubts and provided 
valuable insights.Rtn. RAD Pillai 
and Rtn. B. Baiju presented 
mementos to the guest speakers. The 
monthly bulletin "Suburban Voice" 
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was also released during the meeting. Rtn. Arun S delivered the Vote of Thanks. The 
meeting concluded with the national anthem at 8:40 PM, followed by fellowship and 
dinner.MC No-  

113. Free Medical Camp at Naruvamood 

On 30.11.2024, a free medical camp 
organized by Rotary Club 
Trivandrum Suburban in association 
with Maithri Residents Association 
and NIMS Medicity at Chinmaya 
School, Naruvamood. The Chief 
Guest Naruvamood Police SHO 
Sajikumar G.P formally inaugurated 
the camp. The function was presided 
over by the Residence Association 
President, ShriDharman V S. The Club President Rtn Dr. Baiju Ramachandran, Project 
Coordinator Rtn. Vinod Narayanan, School Principal Smt. Lalithambika, NIMS 
Medicity Medical Officer Dr. Parvathy R S,  Residence Association office bearers 

Mr.Selvamani P P, Mr.Sathish and Mr 
Gerald spoke on the occasion.  The camp 
provided free testing of ECG, blood 
pressure, blood sugar, GRBS, and BMI, 
as well as services from doctors in 
general medicine, cardiology, eye 
examination, dental examination, and 
diabetic foot examination. 
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